Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from February 8, 2024

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, February 8, 2024, at 4:00pm in the Board Room. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Rebecca Williams, Rachel Evers, Beau Vincent, Chad Miller, Amy McFatridge, Rachel Perez, Sarah Lange, and Rhonda Randall. The meeting agenda and minutes from the previous meeting on December 7, 2023, were handed out and reviewed.
· A handout concerning the Senate Bill (SB) 1506 was given to the committee. This bill requires TEA to adopt and post a form on the agency’s website to be used in submitting a seizure management and treatment plan to a student’s school that includes a specific list of information and the signatures of the student’s parent or guardian and the physician responsible for the seizure treatment. Parents can also access this form on the OCISD website on the Health page.
· A report was given about the annual district-wide staff health challenge: LIVE WELL 2024. There are 34 staff members district-wide participating. Participants were given a notebook to record weight, food, hydration, and physical activity. Weekly emails are being sent, providing encouragement and helpful information on healthy cooking, exercise, and mental health issues. This program will continue until Spring Break.
· Other reports given included the Jr/Sr meningitis shot clinic, LifeVac training video, and Goodside Health visits. Ten juniors and seniors received meningitis shots at the shot clinic on February 7; the LifeVac choking device training video was emailed to all staff on February 7; and, there have been 146 total Goodside Health visits since the beginning of the school year. Eleven of that number are staff members.
· 30 OCISD students from 11 families were given Christmas gifts with money given by an anonymous donor. Everyone involved in the donation, the shopping, the wrapping and the delivering of the gifts were appreciated. 
· A large number of blankets have been donated to our district by Hiway 80 Rescue Mission. These blankets will be used to help students, their families and the community stay warm during the rest of winter.
· Upcoming events were announced, including: StuCo Carnation Sales for Leukemia and Lymphoma Society at Elementary (2/14), Staff B12/Lipo Shots (3/6, 4/3, and 5/8), Smiles of Tomorrow Mobile Dentist (4/25, 4/26), StuCo Blood Drives (2/23, 4/22), PreK, Kinder, 6th grade Shots (5/8)

The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, April 11, 2024, at 4:00pm in the Board Room.
